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Purpose

As an international body whose Executive and Officers are located in different parts of the world, it is not possible to organize formal meetings each time important decisions need to be taken.  In particular, the WBU Executive generally meets only once every two years and certain decisions regarding the Union have been delegated to the Executive by the General Assembly.  

These procedures are intended then to enable the Union to function efficiently and to take decisions in a timely manner, while at the same time preserving and respecting the authority of the Executive and the Officers.
Procedure
1. In most cases, decisions on matters which cannot or should not wait until the next face to face meeting of the Executive or Officers will take place using an email voting process.  

2. When the need for a decision arises between meetings of the Executive or Officers, the WBU Office will send an email to the Executive or Officers, informing them of the need for a decision.  This email will contain a subject line “Urgent – WBU Decision required” in order to highlight its importance.  The office will also request acknowledgement that the email has been received.
3. The email communication will include a clear statement of the question that is to be decided, background documentation as appropriate and the deadline by which the Executive member or Officer must respond.

4. Normally one month will be given for the Executive or Officers to review the materials and to provide their vote.
5. Should a matter require an urgent decision by the Officers, then a teleconference will be arranged by the WBU Office.
6. All votes must be returned to the WBU office which will tabulate the results once the voting deadline has been passed.

7. It is expected that Regional Presidents will reinforce the need for a response from Executive members from their regions.
8. The WBU Office will send a reminder notice to the Executive or Officers regarding the decision requirement one week prior to the deadline.

9. The final decision will be based on the majority of votes received by the deadline date.

10. The result of the vote will be communicated to the members of the Executive or Officers within one week following the vote deadline.

11. All decisions taken by the Executive or Officers using this email voting method will be reported to the next face to face meeting of that body for the purposes of inclusion in the record of the WBU.

